
HEALTH & SAFETY PROTOCOLS 

Due to COVID-19, we have made some adjustments to golf camp this 

summer in compliance with the guidelines from the CDC, State government 

and the American Camp Association. Please review complete information 

on their websites: NH.gov – Stay a Home 2.0 – Day Camps, cdc.gov – 

camps and the American Camp Association at acacamps.org.  

In summary, Foster’s Golf Camp will follow the recommended guidelines of 

promoting hygiene, executing increased cleaning/disinfecting, encouraging 

social distancing, maintaining small groups, minimizing mixing between 

groups and training of all staff/CITs. Please see below our safety protocols 

that will be in place this summer. 

Drop-off/Pick-up:   

Maintain 6’ social distancing at all times. No congregating around the bus. 

Adults doing drop-off and pick-up are encouraged to wear a mask/face 

covering.  

Boarding the Bus:     

A daily health screening questionnaire and digital touchless thermometer 

fever check will be conducted each morning. Campers will be instructed to 

use the touchless hand sanitizer dispenser outside the bus before boarding. 

Campers will be assigned a seat number and encouraged to sit in that seat 

for the week. The seat numbers are staggered to create the best social 

distancing scenario. Campers will be asked to wear mask/face coverings 

will traveling.  

Windows will be opened to improve ventilation. The bus will be cleaned 

and disinfected after each use.  There will be no access to the bus once 

campers arrive at the golf course. All equipment/backpacks will be 

removed from bus and kept in a designated area.  

 



Bus Capacity: 

At this time, the state’s guideline regarding transportation limits the 

number of campers on the bus to a 50% capacity. Some families have 

offered to provide their own transportation.  

Once the bus is at capacity, the option to provide your own transportation 

will be available.  This restriction may be changed at the next press 

conference mid-June.  

At the Golf Courses:  

Golf is inherently consistent with “social distancing” small groups and 

without any close physical interaction among players or staff. The 3 

courses that we attend Brookstone, Hidden Valley and Bolduc Park are 

following the state’s guidelines in place for golf courses to be able to 

operate during COVID-19. Those golf course guidelines can be found on 

NH.gov. 

Snack & Lunch:  

Campers will not gather in groups of more than 10 and mealtimes will be 

conducted in an outside designated area to encourage social distancing. 

We’re asking that campers limit the sharing of food/drinks. 

 Field Trips:   

The Wednesday and Friday field trips after golf are suspended for the time 

being.  Hopefully, these restrictions will be relaxed before the end of 

summer.  We’re working on some other interesting and fun activity to 

replace the Weirs Beach and Fun Spot time slot.  The trophy ceremony will 

be held at Bolduc Park on Fridays for now.  

MISC: 

Signage regarding proper hand washing and hygiene will be posted for 

campers and staff.   



Club rentals are available but for this year we would prefer that campers 

have their own clubs. Clubs should be cleaned and disinfected after each 

use.   

No sharing of equipment – golf clubs, tees, balls etc.  

The checklist has been updated – please review.  


